
 

 

Sequoia Amateur Radio Club 

February 8th, 2020 Minutes 

 

Today’s meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance, led by interim President Bill Hesse, N6TF. 

14 members were in attendance, with 1 guest, Charlie Busch. 

 

The passing of President Jan Robertson, N7CCV was noted with a moment of silence.  

 

With the board’s approval Bill Hesse, N6TF stepped in as interim president and is willing to serve for the 

next couple of meetings. Don Jefferson, KC6OCA announced that he was willing to be president if the 

club would want that. A special nomination and election was held and Don was voted in as the new 

President for 2020. 

 

Old Business 

Thanks went out to the Elks Club for hosting the meeting and to Don and Marty, KC6OCA and KC6RIZ 

for providing the donuts.  

 

Minutes, photos and club history is available online at the club’s website. 

 

Handmade cards from Cheryl Ripley are available for purchase at the membership table. 100 percent of 

the profits go to the club. 

 

New Business: 

Daniel McGregor of California City took a Technician’s Exam and passed. 

 

Vice President Cheryl Ripley asked the members in attendance if there were any suggestions for future 

guest speaker topics. 

 

A special raffle is being held for a Dell tablet, provided by Pete and Donna Higginbotham, W6SV and 

WA6FUN and a Morse Code quilt, provided by late President Jan Robertson, N6CCV. 

 

Charlie Busch attended the meeting and talked of using the proposed Rocky Peak repeater location for 

high speed internet, Lake Linx for the KRV.  

 

VP Cheryl Ripley introduced speaker Greg Davis who spoke about a Mobile Clinic to serve the KRV. A 

tour of the clinic was available. 

 

Prize Winners were Chuck KI6GOG mini clamps, Christine KK6AZQ hummingbird feeder , Jayne 

KK6JPZ Scissors and Sherman KI6WMI flashlight 

 

50-50 prize winner was Chuck, KI6GOG- $13.00 

 

Next meeting 

March 14th, 2020 

Elk’s Club, Wofford Heights 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SEQUOIA AMATEUR RADIO GROUP 

GENERAL MEETING –JANUARY 10, 2020 

MINUTES 

 

The meeting began with reciting the Pledge of Allegiance led by new 2020 President, Janet 

Robertson, N7CCV.  There were 11 members in attendance.  There were several absences due to 

illness.  A quorum was established.   

Pete, W6SV was able to come to the meeting briefly and updated those in attendance on Donna, 

WA6FUN’s condition.  She is suffering with rheumatoid arthritis. 

Pres. Jan, N7CCV announced a raffle for a quilted throw blanket designed with Morse Code 

patches on it.  For $5 you get 7 tickets for a chance to win it.  The original scheduled speaker 

was a no show.  So Don, KC6OCA gave a presentation about home solar energy systems vs 

commercial ones.   

Door prize winners were: Skip, N6SR-Lighted magnifier glass; Dale, KG6TBQ-Emergency wall 

switch/light; Sam, KJ6CNH-Screwdriver set; Mike, KA6IYS-Tape measure 

Fifty-fifty raffle prize winner: Bill, N6TF.  Congratulations to all winners! 

Next meeting will be Feb. 8 at the Kern River Valley ELKS Lodge in Wofford Heights.  The 

scheduled presentation is to be announced.  The meeting begins at 9:30 a.m. 

 


